22nd December 2014

Mr. Donal Connell Chief Executive An Post General Post Office O'Connell Street Dublin 1

REF: 41944

RE: Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin County Council held on 17th December 2014

Dear Mr. Connell,

At the meeting of the Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 17th December 2014 the following motion was passed by the members of the Area Committee:

"That this Committe agrees to write to An Post requesting a new post box to service the community on the Boot Rd/Rockfield Drive/Commons Road."

I would be obliged for your comments and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer Senior Executive Officer

Land Use Planning & Transportation

0 9 JAN 2015

ard-Oifig an Phoist, Sráid Uí Chonaill, Baile Átha Cliath 1, Éire General Post Office, O'Connell Street, Dublin 1, Ireland t: +353 1 705 7000 www.anpost.ie

South Dublin County Council

Ms. Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

3 January 2015

Our ref PE 13051326

Dear Ms. Colgan

I am writing in response to your recent letter concerning the request to provide a post box in the Boot Road/Rockfield Drive/Commons Road area of Clondalkin in Dublin 22.

I see that a detailed assessment of the posting needs in the Clondalkin area was carried out recently in response to a query we received in November from you on the same subject.

As outlined in our response, on the 21st of November 2014, it was reported that there was a specific box on Boot Road itself which was removed many years ago and a new box was installed at the junction of New Road and Saint Brigid's Road - which is only 350 metres from the original site.

We will not be providing additional boxes in the Boot Road area as there are two boxes in the vicinity. One, as referred to above and the other is in Clondalkin Village.

We have no reports of capacity issues at either of the existing post boxes which are deemed sufficient for the posting needs of the immediate area.

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

lan ofulliva

Mails Operations Director